

Town Commissioners Meeting Minutes May 12, 2020

The monthly for the Town of Goldsboro was held via Zoom and onsite on Tuesday, May 12, 2020 and called to order at 6:01pm by Mayor Robin Cahall. Those present were: Mayor Cahall, Commissioner Rob Jarrell, and Town Clerk, Virginia Albers. On the Zoom call were: Commissioner Eugene Carver, Circuit Rider Town Manager, Cindy Burns, Small Town Planner Circuit Rider, and Jennifer Shull.

The March 10, 2020 Meeting minutes were repaired by Cindy and reviewed. A motion was made by Rob and seconded by Eugene to approve the March 10, 2020 minutes as presented.

The April 28, 2020 Zoom meeting minutes were prepared by Virginia and reviewed. A motion was made by Rob and seconded by Eugene to approve the April 28 2020 meeting minutes as presented.

The Finance Report for April was presented and reviewed. It was noted that some payments/deposits posted were in the wrong categories-Virginia will research and correct. A motion was made by rob and seconded by Eugene to approve the financial report with the revisions.

Mayors Report-see attached Town Manager's Report-see attached Clerk's Report-See attached

Farmer's Market-due to Covid-19 and other circumstances, the 2020 Farmer's Market has been canceled.

A Zoom Call was just recently held regarding Covid-19 restrictions and the Town Parks. Clarification was made and on-site signs were posted by the Caroline County Department of Parks and Recreation.

Jennifer stated that the Census deadline had been extended to October 31, 2020. Grant funding for promotional efforts has been extended as well.

Robin introduced Ordinance 2020-1 for the FY 2020-2021 Budget. The municipal tax rate will remain at \$.47 per \$100 of assessment on Real Estate and the Personal Property Tax Rate is \$1.00 per \$100 of assessment on inventory. A hearing will be scheduled for June 9, 2020 and it will be posted in the Times Record.

MRDC-Robin and Cindy had recently discussed a potential new hire for Goldsboro with Executive Director, Chris Benzing. Virginia had expressed cutting back on her hourly schedule, and working in the office 4 hours per week. Various duties/projects may be part of the new employee's work schedule along with clerical duties. More details as they become available.

The meeting adjourned at 6:48pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Virginia L. Albers